RANDELL D. WATKINS
DEPARTMENT OF PHYSICAL EDUCATION
NEBRASKA STATE TEACHERS COLLEGE
KEARNEY, NEBRASKA

may be made by a bother

Oct. 17,1940

Mr. Forest "Phog" Allen, Basketball Ceach University of Kansas, Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Dr. Allen:

Back to the old job again after spending a year at the University of Southern California and am I glad to be back. I can hardly wait to start basketball practice. I suppose you have already started working your boys?? I think my material is going to be a little better than I had the last two years.

I am looking for some material on which I could make a talk before assembly on Dec.3, on sportsmanship etc. at basketball games. Two years ago I received some mimeographed material on this same subject from the National Basketball Rules committee, that is I think it was from them, and in going to school last year I have evidently misplaced it. I thought possibly you would have the same material or could loan me some which I could use. If you have anything I could use will you please send it to me or tell me where I could get it.

Wishing you a very successful season, I am

Sincerely yours,

R. D. Watkins Basketball coach